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Minutes of the Parish Council Planning Meeting held on 5th April 2022 at 18.00hrs
in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), S Mash, S Collins, C Sykes, L Brown, P Venning, 3 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)
4346.	Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllr A Lloyd Smith reason accepted.
4347.	(i) Declaration by Members of any interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration of Councillors’ interests and related matters. Cllr C Sykes, other than Pecuniary agenda item 4, minute number 4349.
              (ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members o 
	Public Session – see appendix at the end of these Minutes.         
4348.    To agree the Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th March 2022.  Agreed and signed as a correct record.
	Matters arising from these Minutes to be addressed at the next meeting on 12th April 2022 owing to shortage of available time in the Club Room for the current meeting.
4349.	Planning Application: 
	20/01782/AS  Poplar Farm House/Lloyds Green – Appeal number APP/E2205/W/21/3285207.  The Chairman explained that this meeting had been called to discuss and decide on its response to an appeal against refusal by the Borough Council, to which the parish council had originally objected.  Councillors had listened to the comments made by members of the public during the Public Session.  It was agreed that the meeting be adjourned at any time if further details might be offered from the public present.  The following points were made:-
· Housing proposal doesn’t meet the need of the village.
· Ask for an experienced officer to put in the Borough Council’s representation.
· To note the effect the proposal has on the Swan Cottage houses opposite the proposed entrance.
· Plan led development and S 61.
· Access – junction 6.5m radius would require some of the garden of 1 Poplar Field.
· Bus stop close by.
· Difficult for refuse vehicles to enter and leave .
· Close proximity to Grade II listed building.
· When Swan reopens traffic will increase.
· Difficult for children to cross Poplar Road in this vicinity, proposal will make it worse.
· Zebra crossing required.
· To note vehicles mount the pavement when cars are parked.
· To note that the Parish Council supported Stocks Road proposal.
· Should the appeal be allowed then ask for conditions that the housing needs to be suitable for the needs of the village and that a zebra crossing be provided.
It was proposed by Cllr Sykes and seconded by Cllr Mash and agreed by all that the Chairman drafts a submission in light of the above comments.  This will then be passed to Councillors for comment before being submitted.
4350.	Date of next full Parish Council meeting:  12th April 2022 following the Annual Parish Meeting.
	The meeting closed at 19.00hrs. 
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Appendix
Mrs Lewis spoke about the s.106 money available and that the Parish Council should specify what it should be spent on within the village, otherwise ABC will keep it. She would like to see our wording on the subject.
Mrs Gillian Redford spoke of the need to protect the ancient woodland pointing out that the attenuation basin has been sited too close to it in the proposal and that the KCC Ecology report is inadequate.

	
